
  
Page 1 of 1 

CITY OF PALM DESERT 
STAFF REPORT 

 

 
MEETING DATE: August 22, 2024  
 
PREPARED BY: Anthony J. Mejia, City Clerk 
 
SUBJECT: 2024 CONFLICT OF INTEREST CODE BIENNIAL NOTICE PURSUANT 

TO THE POLITICAL REFORM ACT 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 

1. Receive and file the 2024 Local Agency Biennial Notice. 
2. Direct staff to promulgate the necessary amendments and return to the City Council in 

December 2024 for adoption pursuant to the Political Reform Act. 
 
BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS: 

The Political Reform Act requires every local government agency to review its Conflict of Interest 
Code biennially. On June 13, 2024, the City Council adopted Resolution No. 2024-026, directing 
staff to review the City's Conflict of Interest Code and file the requisite 2024 Biennial Notice. 
 
As the code reviewing body for the City of Palm Desert, the City Council is requested to receive 
and file the 2024 Local Agency Biennial Notice and direct staff to make appropriate amendments 
for City Council adoption prior to December 31, 2024, in compliance with the Political Reform 
Act. 
 
Legal Review: 
This report has been reviewed by the City Attorney’s office. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT: 

There is no financial impact associated with this action. 
 
ATTACHMENT: 

1. 2024 Local Agency Biennial Notice 


